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AUGUST 2022 Newsletter 

President’s Corner 
Greetings Bayside Quilters, 

August is here already, along with its hot and humid days. 
But August also brings us our 30th Anniversary luncheon 
and challenge. I can’t wait to see what you have created for 
us. The festivities will start at 11AM at the Miles River 
Yacht Club with the challenge awards. 

August is also time for dues renewal. The coupon is on 
page 8, and it can be brought to a meeting or mailed directly to us. 

Lou D, Nita B, and I went to see the Sacred Threads exhibit last week. If you have never been to one, it is 
a must for every quilter’s bucket list. It is a very different quilt show, and one at which reading the artists’ 
statements adds a dimension to the quilts not found at most other quilt shows. 

I would like to express my sincere thanks to all of our members for helping us navigate through the last 
two years. It hasn’t been easy, but with your support and the support of the officers and advisory group 
members, I feel like we are starting our next decade together with the same strong ties we have had for 
the past three decades.  

I would also like to say a really big thank you to Chris Dorset who, after 15 years, is stepping down (but not 
out) from her Outreach leadership. She has had remarkable success over the years thanks to her strong 
leadership and the support of all our members. Thank you, Chris, from us all. 

See many of you at our 30th Anniversary party. Till then, keep cool, and keep quilting! 

Sharon 
“The worst enemy to creativity is self-doubt.” Sylvia Plath 

Monthly Meeting 
30th Anniversary Luncheon 

& 
Quilt Challenge 

11AM 
Miles River Yacht Club 

St Michaels, MD 
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2021-2022 Officers 

 

 

 

President: Sharon Miller 

 Vice-Presidents: Pat Massimini 

Becki Combs 

Secretaries: Carol Clarke 

Ruth Crovo 

Treasurer: 
Assistant Treasurer: 

Lisa Schober 

Dael Cowdrey 

Programs: Debbie Brobst 

Victoria McConnell 

Jean Konopacz 

Outreach: Chris Dorset 

Jan Bohn 

Education and 
Preservation: 

Jo Verne 

Lou Diefenderfer 

Bayside Quilters of the Eastern Shore, Inc. 

PO Box 2672, 116 East Dover Street 

Easton, MD 21601 
baysidequilters@gmail.com 
www.baysidequilters.com 

Advisory Group 

Beekeeper: Chris Dorset 

Class Registration: Suze Segal, Elaine Masso 

Directory Editor: Sharon Miller 

Historian: Anita Brayton 

Membership Sharon Perry 

Newsletter: Sharon Miller 

Room Coordinator: Alice Kish 

Property Manager: Jackie Granger 

Publicity: Margaret Roberts 

OC Retreat: Jan Bohn, Carol Clarke  

Sunshine Chair: Debbie Brobst 

4-H Liaison: Lou Diefenderfer 

Web Site Administrator Pat Massimini 

Facebook Facilitator Kay Butler 

  
Membership Meeting 

2
nd

 Wednesday of the Month, 9AM 

Trappe Volunteer Fire Department 

 

This month finds us at our summer luncheon at the lovely Miles River Yacht 
Club. It’s so nice to have two yearly events that are purely for socializing with 
fellow quilters. Our guild is about to celebrate 30 years of education, community 
outreach, and, most importantly, the fellowship we have with each other. These 
ties are to be greatly cherished.  

Naturally there is no free table, but I bet you could turn in your membership form 
(and  check) to Sharon Perry. Here is to the end of our 30th year and the beginning of a new, exciting 
one! 

          Alice Kish 

Table
al k
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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Bayside Quilt Guild  
July 13, 2022 

President Sharon Miller called the meeting of the Bayside Quilt Guild to order. The meeting was held at 
the Trappe Volunteer Fire Department and by Zoom. 

Sharon Miller reminded members that the August meeting will be our luncheon and the time the new 
officers will begin their responsibilities. The 30th anniversary challenge quilts will be displayed. 

The minutes of the June meeting were approved as written. Lisa Schober, Treasurer, reminded members 
that items donated to the guild must not be re-donated to others without prior approval. This creates a 
‘pass-through’ situation which is not acceptable. If anyone has questions concerning this, please talk to 
Lisa. Also, August 31 is the end of the fiscal year. Committee chairs are reminded to use the funds 
budgeted to them before then as there is no hold-over to the next year. Lisa needs all receipts for this year 
and budget requests for next year by August 1. She also announced a generous donation of $200.00 to 
honor Sharon Miller’s presidency. 

Anita Brayton conducted the installation of officers after first recognizing the outgoing officers. Gifts were 
given to Sharon Miller, outgoing president, and Chris Dorset, outgoing chairman of Outreach Committee. 
The new slate of officers placed their hands on the Sacred Stack of Quilts and promised to carry out their 
responsibilities to the best of their abilities. 

The new officers are:  

President: Pat Massimini 

Vice President: Candy Stiffler 

Secretary: Carol Clarke, Assistant Secretary: Ruth Crovo 

Treasurer: Lisa Schober, Assistant Treasurer: Kris Smith 

Programs: Debbie Brobst 

Outreach: Jan Bohn 

Education and Preservation: Jo Verne, Assistant: Lou Diefenderfer 

Announcements: 

Kate Ousler has fabric pieces from a friend that she is giving away. Some may be useful in making items 
for the November fundraiser. 

Chris Dorset announced that Hospice needs more door hangers for veterans. She will have kits available. 
The door hangers are specific for the branch of the Armed Forces that the veteran served in. 

Jo Verne says that Alice Kish is recuperating and that soon they will have a quilter’s yard sale. If members 
would like to have a table at the sale, please let Jo and/or Alice know. You are not obligated to donate to 
Bayside, 4-H or whomever, but sharing proceeds of the sale with one of these organizations would be 
appreciated. Jo also shared rememberances of Joanna Rose who passed away in November. She 
brought a book for anyone who is interested which catalogs Joanna Rose’s collection of red and white 
quilts, 651 of which were donated to the International Quilt Museum in Lincoln, Nebraska. 

Kay Butler announced that FACES will start knitting classes in October, Alice Engle teaching. Check the 
website for other classes. The current exhibition at FACES is a collection of quilts by Bayside’s Laura 
Boehl.  

Jackie Granger reported that the November fundraiser dates had to be changed from Waterfowl Weekend 
to November 18th and 19th. Other details are the same. Jackie is also collecting money and reservations 
for the August luncheon. 

Pat Massimini introduced our speaker, Amy Friend, who gave an interesting talk, via Zoom, on “Intentional 
Piecing”. Amy’s website is www:duringquiettime.com. 

After a brief intermission, several members shared their quilts in Show and Tell. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, Carol Clarke, Secretary 
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How to Enter A 30-Year Challenge Quilt 
Viewers Choice to Select One of the Fabulous Prizes 

 
I’m really looking forward to the 30-Year Challenge quilts. In the past there has been such a 
fantastic variety it makes it difficult to choose a favorite.  
 
To enter a quilt, please place your entry in an opaque container, a paper bag or pillow case 
are good options. We don’t want to taint the voting by letting people see your finished entry 
quite yet. Please put you name and the measurements of your entry on the outside of the 
container. An Artist Statement also needs to be submitted with the quilt. You can email me 
the statement (nitabnitab@yahoo.com) or write/print it out and include it with your quilt.  
 
You MUST have label on the back of your quilt. This is the only way we will be able to 
identify ownership.  The information can be as little as your name and phone number 
or more elaborate. Numbers will be assigned to entries for voting purposes. 
 

You may deliver it to one of the following at any time before the deadline: 
(Please call first). 

 
Sharon Miller, 410-829-8170 
Nita Brayton, 410-725-4323 

Jackie Granger, 908-507-3966 
 

DEADLINE: Sunday, August 7, 2022 by 5 PM. 
 

See the next page for the Viewers Choice prizes.  
They are fabulous! 

Save the Date 
Bayside Handmade Item Fundraiser  

November 18th & 19th  
Anything handmade can be sold. This will be a 
sale to the public during Waterfowl Festival. 
You will receive 70% of the purchase price 

and Bayside will receive 30%.  

For more details or to volunteer to help, contact Jackie Granger 
by email or phone: grangeriandolo@gmail.com or 908-507-3966 

mailto:nitabnitab@yahoo.com
mailto:grangeriandolo@gmail.com
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Viewers Choice to Select One of the Fabulous Prizes 
 

Pat Massimini has generously offered 2 prizes. 
 
 
Ever wanted a birds-eye-view of the Eastern Shore? Vince 
has offered a Maule airplane ride as a prize for Bayside 30 
Year Challenge. 
 
 
 
 

Or an Edge-to-Edge finish to your quilt furnished by Pat on 
her Innova M24? 

 
 
 
None of the above your cup o’ 
tea. How about High Tea for 
four at Aurora Vine and Vibes?  Offered on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. Check with AVV for dates and times. 
 
 
A $100 Gift Certificate on 

St. Michaels Patriot Cruise. Take a 65-70 minute scenic 
river cruise aboard the Patriot, a delightful experience for 
all ages. Transferable. May be used during cruise to 
purchase food and drinks by special request. 

Good Luck! 

Soup and Salad Selections for our 
Luncheon 

 

Roasted Red Pepper Corn Chowder 

 

Sliced Tenderloin of Beef over Mixed Greens with Asparagus Spears, Chopped Egg, Bleu 
Cheese Crumbles, and Homemade Bleu Cheese Vinaigrette 

or 

Ginger and Honey Glazed Salmon over Arugula with Shaved Parmesan, Sliced Apples and 
a Lemon Vinaigrette 
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Fiber Arts Bee 9:30 AM 
Third Wednesday of the month. 
Accepting New Members 
Location changes so contact Phyllis Parker,  
410-770-9645, if Interested in attending. 
 
Featherweight Bee 
If interested, contact Chris Dorset,  
chdorset@atlanticbb.net  410-364-5750 

 
Modern Design & Critique Bee 1-4 p.m. 
AKA Brackish Babes 
3rd Tuesday of the month  
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Easton 
7401 Ocean Gateway, Easton, MD 21601 
Focusing on design, members are expected to 
bring Works-in-Progress and ideas to discuss.  
All members participate with constructive critique 
and encouragement. $5/meeting donation is sug-
gested. Space is limited by the size of the room 
(10ish).  If you are interested in being added to 
email notification list please contact Laura Boehl, 
410-925-6960 or Nita Brayton, 410-725-4323 

Hand Work Bee  
Hand Work Bee will be re-forming now that we can 
meet comfortably. If you have any interest in form-
ing a Hand Work Bee or would like to participate, 
please let Chris Dorset 410-364-5750 know.  
 
Modern Quilting Bee 6:30-8PM 
First Wednesday of the month 
Trappe Firehouse 
Join us to learn about modern quilts styles and 
techniques and to be inspired by interaction with 
other modern quilters. 
Welcoming new members 
Pat Massimini, 703-336-3796 
Debbie Brobst, 410-570-4520  

 
Outreach Bee  
Members stop by Chris Dorset’s House 
(410-364-5750 call first) or the Trappe  
Volunteer Fire House at Guild Meeting. 
Jan Bohn 410-822-4688 or  
Chris Dorset 410-364-5750 

Please contact Bee Keeper Chris Dorset  chdorset@atlanticbb.net with 
changes.  If you are interested in forming a Bee related to your favorite part 
of quilting, let Chris know and we’ll try and find others with your interests!   

Important Deadlines 

The following are gentle reminders of some deadlines. Adhering to these 
dates make all our volunteer jobs easier.  

Newsletter articles – 20th of month. They will appear in the newsletter that is 
sent out a week before regular meeting. 

Reimbursement forms with invoices and/or receipts for Bayside expenses – 
Within 30 days of expense. 

Reimbursement checks to you – Please cash within 30 days of receipt. 

Payment for Workshops, Camps – Minimum of 10 days before 
event. Retreats will set a date that will be announced as needed. 

Zoom Invitations  
 

We will be sending all future Zoom invitations from the Bayside Quilters Zoom email address, 
baysidequilterszoom@gmail.com. Please make sure Bayside Quilters Zoom is a safe address for you so 
you don’t miss any invitations to Zoom meetings. 
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 Trappe Fire Company Sewing Camp Fundraiser 
 August 12-13, 2022 9am-8pm 

$25 donation includes One Day with 8 foot table, chair & electric cord 

$40 donation includes Two Days with 8 foot table, chair & electric cord 

Cutting & ironing station will be available & you will be responsible to wipe down after you use them. Feel 
free to bring a cutting mat, small iron, ironing pad, & small table for your own use at your large table.  

Tables will be sectioned in groups of 4 eight foot tables. If you want to sit with certain people that must be 
known at the time your payment is made. Make checks payable to TVFC and mail to Lou 
Diefenderfer, 28675 Sanderstown Road, Trappe MD 21673. We are only taking 24 reservations: seats 
only held after payment is received. 

Masks are no longer mandated, but wear one if you choose. The refrigerator, ice machine & microwave 
will be available. Coffee Trappe & Momma Maria’s are open & feel free to patronize them. They have 
indoor & outdoor seating.  

 
Call Lou D. (410-924-1764) with any questions or concerns.  

Thirty!!! Year Challenge 

Can you believe it? Bayside Quilters has been active, even 
during a world wide pandemic, for thirty years and it’s time 
for a quilt challenge to mark the anniversary.  

SIZE: The challenge quilt size can be as small as 12” on 
one side to throw/lap (50” x 65”). The quilt won’t be 
disqualified if your entry is smaller or larger. Quilts will be 
divided into size groups at the reveal finale. Size is NOT a 
factor in judging.  

DESIGN: The pattern, design, style, color is the makers 
choice. You get to decide what to make but it must be a 
quilt; 3 layers of materials sewn together. It must be 
finished. No dolls, stuffed animals, quilted books, bags/

purse-you get the idea. 

DEADLINE: Delivered to Challenge Committee no later than Sunday, August 7, 2022. 
Quilts will be displayed and judged at that time. See page for details on submitting your 
entry. 

JUDGING: Viewers Choice. 

To inspire your creativity you may want to start with some 30 year anniversary symbols. 
Traditional gem is pearl, modern is diamond. Color is green, flower is lily or sweet pea.  

Good Luck 
P.S. I’ll need some help later. If you have questions contact Nita Brayton, 410-725-4323 or 
nitabnitab@yahoo.com  

mailto:nitabnitab@yahoo.com
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TIME TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP  
Use the coupon below 

Dues for 2022-2023 are due! The Membership table will be open at the August meeting and again at the 
September meeting. Please bring a completed membership coupon along with cash or a check for $50. 

Payment will not be accepted without a membership coupon because we are trying to make the directory 
as accurate as humanly possible.   

You may also mail your payment and coupon to Bayside Quilters Membership Chair,  
PO Box 2672, Easton, MD  21601. 

Thanks, Sharon Perry, Membership Chair.  

MEMBERSHIP COUPON September 1, 2022 - August 31, 2023 

NEW ( )   RENEWAL ( )   STUDENT ( )    

 

NAME_________________________________________________ SPOUSE____________________ 

 

ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________________  

 

TOWN_________________________________________________ STATE_______ ZIP __________ 

 

PHONE___________________________________ CELL __________________________________ 

 

EMAIL_________________________________________ BIRTHDAY______MONTH _______ DAY 

 

Dues: $50 

Make payable to Bayside Quilters.  

Fiber Arts Center of the Eastern 
Shore Presents   

The Amazing Textile Work of Laura Waggner 
Boehl 

From July 5 to September 3, the Fiber Arts 
Center, Denton 

 
We welcome your visit on Wednesdays 

Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays, from 12:00 - 
4:00pm each day.   

The exhibit is free of charge. 
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Jean Rhian’s latest quilt.  
What a beauty! 
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HELP WANTED 

Programs is a BIG Job 

With the worst of Covid hopefully being in the rear-view mirror, we are going to 
attempt to get more back to normal. That means we would like to have in person 
speakers when possible and offer classes.  

Programs is a big job and it sure would be nice to have some help. I have made 
a list of every job I could think of pertaining to Programs.  

Please look over the list and see if there is anything you would be willing 
to help with. I will be so grateful, and any help will be greatly appreciated.  

My cell is 443-768-0729 and email is quiltvine@gmail.com 

 

Contact and schedule speakers and classes (Program Chair) 

Complete Contract and send to speaker (Program Chair) 

Introduce speaker (Program Chair) 

Send invoice for down payment to treasurer 

Send invoice for final payment to treasurer 

Send speaker and class info with pictures to newsletter 

Make and display posters of upcoming speakers and classes at 

Touch base with speaker 1 month prior to program 

Touch base with speaker week of program 

Forward speaker hotel info and have them book it 

Greet speaker and help set up 

Take speaker to lunch 

Take speaker to dinner if spending the night. 

Set up for classes (Wednesday after meeting) 

Be present all day during classes, get speaker lunch, help as needed 

Class Registration  

Set up and clean up before and after class 

By Tuesday inform fire company (Lou) how many tables are needed for 

Set up screen and projector if needed 

mailto:quiltvine@gmail.com
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August Outreach News 

 
My Journey with Bayside Quilter’s Outreach.  I joined the guild in 2007.  Mary Lou Gould and Le Meichner 
immediately roped me into Outreach.  And there I’ve been for a long, long time.  I’ve learned so much, from so many.  
I’ve seen so many beautiful quilts and handmade items.   

 

 

My First Outreach Quilt October 2007  Kit prepared by Outreach 

 

 

 

My First Outreach Sew In, Day’s Inn July 2008.  By 
now Le and Mary Lou were letting me do a lot of 
the work, so I could “learn” what I need to do to 

carry on with the help of Alice K. and Nan S. 

 

 

 

My First Festival of Trees, November 2009 by Outreach members “The Most Wonderful 
Time of the Year”. 

 

 

My First Outreach donation to Talbot Early 
Headstart with Alice K. August 2009 

 

 

 

I’ve had many, many years of great fun, good friends, SewIns, Summer and 
Winter Camps, Ocean City Retreats, Quilt Shows, road trips to quilt shops 
and so much more.   

I am looking forward to my second retirement, where all I have to do is piece, buy fabric, hand someone else a top to 
quilt and just enjoy my quilting with friends. 

 

And now, for the rest of the story…   

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone, who over the years has helped with Outreach.  Co-chairing, 
making tops, quilting them, bibs, pillowcases, Christmas stockings and many, many more 
items.  I feel much honored to have received this very beautiful necklace.  Chris 
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Support our area quilt Shops, LONG ARMERS, shows 

AND GUILD EVENTS! 

 

 

Treat your quilts to a professional finish. 
 

Offering overall edge to edge patterns or 
 beautiful freehand customization to make your quilt unique. 

 
Beautiful new studio in the heart of Oxford. 

 

Ten years of long arm quilting experience. 
 

See www.JKThreads.com or call Jean at 978-460-7132 

For Sale 

Simply Modern Magazine issues 1-27.  

Purchase all 27 issues for $135. That's $5 per issue! 
(Subscription price is $17 per issue).  

If interested, please contact Jackie Granger via email or phone: 
grangeriandolo@gmail.com or 908-507-3966  

http://www.JKThreads.com
mailto:grangeriandolo@gmail.com
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Upcoming Faces Classes Taught by Baysiders 

Baltimore Country Cousin Quilt Class with Kay Butler 

Dates:  September 16, October 14, November 11, December 16, 2022 

Cost: $60.00 member,  $75.00 non member 

Time: 10am - 2pm 

Barn Block Painting Class with Victoria McConnell 

Thursday, Sept. 8 

Time: 9am - 4pm 

Cost:  $70.00 member, $80.00 non member 

Classes in the Works! 

T-shirt Quilt class with Lou Diefenderfer 

October 8, 2022 

See FACES web site for a full list of all their classes. 
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August Birthdays 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Happy Birthday, All!!! 

 

WORKSHOP/CLASS COUPON 

WORKSHOP/CLASS COUPON ______________________________________________________ 

Date____/____/____ Time____  

MEMBER FEE $____________ NON-MEMBER FEE $___________ Check # ___________ 

 

NAME_________________________________ Email_________________________________ 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________________ 

CITY_____________________________________________ STATE______ ZIP____________ 

BEST PHONE #__________________________________________________________________ 

Make check payable to “Bayside Quilters.” Include with completed coupon and bring to the next meeting or 
mail to Debbie Brobst, 9050 Fox Meadow Lane, Easton, MD 21601. A Supply List will be emailed. If you 
want a paper copy, send SASE with your payment and coupon to the same address. Please note: BAYSIDE 
QUILTERS has a NO REFUND POLICY. 

Class Registration Policies 
Bayside Quilters of the Eastern Shore 

Established 11.19.2014 

Reservations for Classes – Both a Payment and a Workshop/Class Coupon must be presented to Class 
Registration in order to include your name on the Roster for any Bayside sponsored class, workshop, retreat, etc. 
Half day classes are $20 for members and full day classes are $40 for members. Non-members pay an additional 
$5 per class for both half-day and full-day classes. 

Student Cancellation Policy – Bayside Quilters has a NO REFUND POLICY. However, if the student can find 
someone to fill the seat, exchange of funds could occur between the two. Class Registration must be notified of all 
changes you wish to make on the Class Roster. 

Pat Collins 8/5 

Jo Verne  8/7 

JoAnn Devigne  8/8 

Nancy Stanford  8/16 

Pat Bryer   8/17 

Jean Rhian  8/18 

Junliann Hardy 8/20 

Margaret Roberts  8/21 

Suze Segal 8/26 
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Sunshine 

Don’t forget, Debbie Brobst is the 
Sunshine Chair. If you know of anyone 
who needs some sunshine, please let 

Debbie know. 

Photos Needed 
Historian Nita Brayton needs a 
few photos from the sew ins or 
the Bees for the BQ scrapbook. 
Please bring them to a meeting 

or email them to her at 
"nitabnitab@yahoo.com". 

Donations to the Guild 

Bayside welcomes any donations you are able 
to make to help us support our Outreach, 
Education, and Preservation activities. All 

donations to the guild, a 501(c)(3) organization, 
are tax deductible. 

 

August 10 
30th Anniversary Luncheon  

and 

Quilt Challenge 

11:00AM 

Miles River Yacht Club 

FOLLOW BAYSIDE ON FACEBOOK 
 

Our Facebook page is under the 
name of Bayside Quilters of the 

Eastern Shore. If you search using 
only Bayside Quilters you will get a 

quilters page but it’s not us.  
There are lots of great pictures from 
our meetings, thanks to Kay Butler, 

September  14 

Susan Schauer 

“Thread Painting” 

At the Trappe Volunteer 

Firehouse 


